
INFORMATION ON HOW TO APPLY FOR DRIVING PRIVILEGES 
WITH THE OAKWOOD MUNICIPAL COURT


1. You can apply for driving privileges if you license is under a BMV suspension for Non-
compliance (FRA), or a twelve (12) point suspension.  If you have additional 
suspensions, you cannot apply for privileges.  You must clear those suspension prior to 
applying.


2. You must have an Ohio license or a temporary ID.  You cannot obtain driving privileges 
on a permanent ID card.


3. Required “Hard” Suspension time has EXPIRED:

a.  1st offense FRA Suspension within 5 years – Cannot apply for privileges for the 

fifteen (15) days of the suspension.

b. 2nd or more offense FRA suspensions within 5 years – Cannot apply for privileges for 

the first thirty (30) days of the suspension.


4. You must reside in Montgomery County.


5. A petition must be completed, available at court.oakwoodohio.gov or at the Court.


6. A filing fee is required to file the petition (see the fee schedule on our website, or call the 
Court).  Check or cash is the only form of payment accepted.


7. You must attach the following documents with your petition when filing:


• Current auto insurance (must show dates of coverage)

• Letter from your employer (on company letterhead) stating location, days and hours 

of work

• School schedule, with location, days and hours of classes

• Medical appointments or scheduled treatment information


NO DRIVING PRIVILEGES ARE GRANTED FOR ANY COMMERCIAL MOTOR 
VEHICLE FOR WHICH A CDL IS REQUIRED (4506.161 ORC).


